

## STATE OF WASHINGTON

## UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

## **CERTIFIED MAIL**

June 11, 2015

Steve Warsinske Vice President and Controller SEMCO ENERGY Gas Company 1411 Third Street, Suite A Port Huron, MI 48060

Dear Mr. Warsinske:

RE: 2015 Hazardous Liquid Procedures and Plan Review – AltaGas Facilities (US) Inc. – Ferndale Storage Terminal – (Insp. No. 6210)

Staff from the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (staff) conducted a Procedures and Plan Review from March 31 to June 2, 2015, of AltaGas Facilities (US) Inc. (AltaGas), Ferndale Storage Terminal. The inspection included a review of AltaGas' Pipeline System Facility Manual, Maintenance and Inspection Procedures Manual and Public Awareness Manual.

No apparent violations were noted as a result of the inspection. This inspection will be closed as of June 11, 2015.

Staff would like to thank AltaGas' personnel for their professionalism and cooperation during this inspection.

If you have any questions, or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Derek Norwood at (360) 664-1296.

Sincerely.

David D. Lykken

Pipeline Safety Director

cc: David Zoobkoff, Divisional VP Operations – Gas, AltaGas Ltd. David Harris, Chief Operating Officer, AltaGas Ltd.

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.